Mr. E. B. Black,
Box 904,
Fort Smith, Arkansas.

Dear Mr. Black:

Remembering our very pleasant visit on the way back from Chicago, when I promised you that I would send a copy of the speech I made at Cape Girardeau regarding football, and a letter I wrote to Raymond Nichols regarding the convocation speech that I made in Hoch Auditorium, I am sending the same to you.

I had a nice visit with your sister, Miss Plorence Black, at the Great Lakes - Kansas basketball game (if we could describe that as a basketball game) in Kansas City last Thursday night. We were "off", and the Navy was hot. I told Miss Florence of the fine visit we had, and she agreed with me that you are one of her favorite brothers.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH